Present were George Hawkins, Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Dennis Taylor came in to talk to the Selectmen as representative for the Jordan-Milton dealers regarding their caterpillar grader. Almus Chancey came in and entered into the conversation posing questions regarding the machine.

Tom Mansfield left at 8:45 to attend a Planning Board meeting.

Mr. Wayne Robinson desired to reserve the Town Hall for an auction, but the date was all ready taken. He will consider an alternative date.

Mrs. Goodenough came to centest the change in valuation on her property. She was advised that the change in valuation was due to an error in addition. The Selectmen will review her property on January 29 at 6:30 pm.

Fire thief, Kenneth Barss, brought in his annual report.

The Selectmen discussed applying to the postal department for a mailing permit, since it would lower the cost of bulk mail for , now only the Selectmen, but all organizations.

Roland will look further into the matter hoping to have the matter settled before the mailing of Town Reports and Inventories.